
The Mundella News 

 

 

Term 1 Week 3 September 2020 

 
Dear Parents, Carers and friends of Mundella, 
 
After three years at Mundella I sometimes sense that I am about to say the same thing in my 
weekly message that I have said in a previous newsletter however . . . 
 
A week, they say, is a long time in politics and, in many ways, a great deal can happen in a 
week at Mundella. A side from all of the additional work that comes along with supporting 
our pupils, staff and their families with concerns around Covid 19, we continue to be working 
hard to squeeze as much learning as possible into our school week. 
 
This week we are thrilled to have started our OLE programme. With Mr Evans at the helm, 
pupils from Years 4, 5 and 6 have been taking part in projects, either on our field or outside 
of school, designed to complement their class based learning whilst providing pupils with 
enriching experiences in the outdoors or at exciting locations. We look forward to these 
becoming even better when we have the use of our own minibus in a couple of weeks! 
 
Have a great weekend. 

 
Mr Westmorland 

DIARY 
September 

 21-9-20 – after school 

Clubs Start 

 22-9-20 – 9:30am 

Virtual Harvest Festival 

 25-9-20 –2:30pm 

Year 6 Virtual Assembly 

 28-9-20 – 29-9-20 

Theatre in School (not R) 

October 

 8-10-20 –2:30pm 

Year 5 Virtual Assembly 

 15-10-20 – all morning 

Kent Test 

 16-10-20 – 2:30pm 

Virtual Values Assembly 

 

Remember 

School breaks up on Friday 

16th October for two weeks 

and we return on Monday 

2nd November. 

Learning Access 
 

Whilst we hope dearly that no 
positive Covid-19 infections are 

confirmed for staff or pupils, we do 
have to make plans for each 

eventuality. You will have received a 
text requesting information as to 

whether you are able to access the 
Internet at home. This could be by 
phone, tablet, or PC/ laptop. This 
information will help us plan any 

remote learning should a child test 
positive, or a class bubble need to 
isolate. Please respond to the text 

by Monday, thank you. 
 

Year 6 Residential 
 

Due to the amended date for the 
Year 6 residential trip, the final 
payment now has the due date 
of 12th February. If you need to 

know how much you have 
paid/have left to pay then please 

ask to speak to Mrs Milton. 

Data Collection Letter 
Please ensure the data collection 

sheet is signed and handed back to 
school by 30th September, even if 
there are no changes to be made. 
We must have at least 3 contact 

numbers so that we 
are able to make 

contact in an 
emergency. 

 
Class Attendance for the Week Ending – Friday 18th September 2020 

95% or More 90%-94.9% Below 90% 
Potter 96.1% 

 

Donaldson 94.5% 
Shepherd 90.1% 
Morpurgo 93.2% 

Rauf 93% 

Fletcher 83.9% 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fstjohnregional.org%2Ffree-letter-writing-clipart%2F&psig=AOvVaw1rpcxHu0JqsKFzmYRQkiMk&ust=1599819236887000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCODesuWu3usCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwikiclipart.com%2Fcomputer-clip-art_18174%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ulazqXv4H2p1qYlFmiXNh&ust=1600507426107000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCICitcey8usCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Current Menu Writers of the Week 
 

Year R - Buster 
 
Year 1 - Ruben 
 
Year 2 - Holly 
 
Year 3 - Amelia 
 
Year 4 - Emmy 
 
Year 5 - Harrison 
 
Year 6 - Danny 

Outdoor Learning and Enrichment 

This week saw the start of our exciting new curriculum project “Outdoor Learning and Enrichment”. Years 
4, 5 and 6 have been taking part in learning activities on the school field and on the beach this 

week.  Year 4 have been learning about Roman legionnaires, melting wax, making postcards and whittling 
sticks to make pencils. 

Year 5 have learnt about the Industrial Revolution and made a gigantic Victorian Invention timeline. 

Year 6 have been to the beach and used binoculars and cameras to look at the ferries arriving and leaving the Port of Dover. 

All children will get to take part in this new curriculum project at some point 
during this academic year! 

 

 
Stars of the Week 

 

Phase 1 Phase 2 Phase 3 

 

Year R - Caitlyn 

 

Year 2 - Dylan 

 

Year 5 - Daniel 

 

Year 1 - Daniel 
 

 

Year 3 - Tayo 

 

Year 6 - Amelia 

 
 

Year 4 - Noah 
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